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Circle C Community Center 
 & Pool Update

IMPORTANT 
DATES

Sept 5..........Labor Day; HOA office closed, 
		  Swim Center Hrs 10am to 6pm 
		  (Lap 6am to 10am)
Sept 9..........Newsletter Deadline
Sept 28........Board Meeting

Tree & Lawn Care 
During  

The Drought
	 Tree Care: The City Arborist of the City of 
Austin has posted Tree Watering Guidelines 
on their website.  This is very valuable 
information and is very specific about how 
to water your mature and young trees during 
this severe heat and drought.  You can access 
the website at:  www.ci.austin.tx.us/trees/
	 Lawn Care:  We have noticed that a 
large number of you seem to have given 
up watering your yard.  The City of Austin 
water regulations allow watering two times 
per week, between the hours of 7:00 p.m. 
and 10:00 a.m. according to your address.  
If your address ends in an odd number your 
watering days are Wednesday and Saturday; 
if even your watering days are Thursday and 
Sunday.  This is for irrigation systems and 
watering with manual sprinklers.     You can 
also hand water with a hose.   The CCHOA 
is not expecting anyone to have a perfectly 
green lush lawn during this weather.  
However, with a little water and attention, 
you can keep the root system alive so the 
lawn will recover, which it will when the 
weather turns cooler and hopefully wetter.  

	 Above is a photo of the site taken mid-August. 
All slabs have been poured and by the time this 
newsletter is published, steel work would have 
begun. So far, the project is on schedule and has 
not experienced any major delays. 
	 Due to a change in City policy and to an unmarked fiber optic line, the wastewater 
line project was delayed. Construction began the week of August 15th with the goal 
to complete all work prior to school starting on August 22nd.  This will complete 
all work in the public street ROW. 
	 If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the HOA office at 288-8663 
or info@circlecranch.info. Please do not attempt to enter the site and speak with any 
onsite workers as it is a construction zone and not safe. For residents who live near 
this area and have children – please take a few minutes and speak to your children 
about the danger of trying to enter the site at any time. 
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CCHOA NUMBERS

Jason Bram.......................President and Development Officer
Brad Compere...................................................Vice President
Russ Hodes...............................................................Treasurer
Chris Poynor.............................................................Secretary
Joel Pace.................................................Development Officer
Rob Johnson................................................... Board Member
Brad Compere................................................. Board Member
Steve Urban..................................................... Board Member
Contact the board at.....................directors@circlecranch.info

HOA Mgmt Office.......... info@circlecranch.info or 288-8663
HOA Financial Office.............................................. 451-9901
Aquatics Director..................................................... 288-4239
Newsletter Publisher
	 Peel, Inc. Sales Office.....................................512-263-9181
	 Advvertising........advertising@PEELinc.com, 512-263-9181
Circle C Amenities
Circle C Café........................................................... 288-6058
Circle C CDC.......................................................... 288-9792
Circle C Swim Center.............................................. 288-6057
Circle C Tennis Club.General@CircleCTennis.com, 301-8685
Sub Association Info:
	 KB Enclave and Fairway Estates HOA
	 Karen Hibpshman, CMCA, Manager................... 347-2891

	 Parkwest HOA
	 Goodwin Management......................................... 502-7509

	 Streetman Enclave HOA
	 Rosalind Peterson................................................. 441-1041

	 Muirfield HOA
	 Sara Huff.............................................................. 306-9352

City of Austin Solid Waste........................................... 974-1945
Dead Animal Collection............................................... 974-2000
Abandoned Vehicle....................................................... 974-8119
Pothole Complaints...................................................... 974-8750
Stop Signs.................................................................... 457-4885
Street Light Outage............................................................... 311
Schools
	 Clayton Elementary.............................................. 841-9200
	 Kiker Elementary.................................................. 414-2584
	 Gorzycki Middle School........................................ 841-8600
 	 Small Middle School............................................. 841-6700
	 Bowie High School............................................... 414-5247
SAYSA.......................................................................... 899-1049

IMPORTANT NUMBERS

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

ADVERTISING INFO
Please support the advertisers that make the Circle C Ranch 

Newsletter possible. If you are interested in advertising, please 
contact Peel, Inc. at 512-263-9181 or advertising@peelinc.com. The 
advertising deadline is the 8th of the month prior to the issue. 

ARTICLE INFO
	 The Circle C Ranch newsletter is mailed monthly to all Circle C 
Ranch residents. Residents, community groups, churches, etc. are 
welcome to submit information about their organizations in the 
newsletter.  Personal news for the Stork Report, Teenage Job Seekers, 
recipes, special celebrations, and birthday announcements are also 
welcome.
	 If you have an article of interest to the community please submit 
to info@circlecranch.info by the 10th of the month. The newsletter 
can also be viewed online at www.circlecranch.info.

MISSION STATEMENT
Peel, Inc. Community Newsletters

	 Our goal is to provide the Circle C Ranch community with one 
source of local news content that is provided by Circle C residents.  
Our goal is to help build Circle C by connecting local businesses with 
residents and residents with relevant neighborhood information.

"Be the Community."

Anne Derfler
Independent Beauty Consultant

11013 Pairnoy Lane
Austin, TX 78739-2101
Home: 512-394-1719
Mobile: 512-914-8324
Email: aderfler@marykay.com
www.marykay.com/aderfler

10% Off All Orders!

Mai
Orthodontics
www.maiorthodontics.com

6012 W. William Cannon Drive
Suite D-103

Austin, Texas 78749
512-892-1188
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Not intended to solicit properties currently for sale.

512-347-9599  
www.MetroAustinHomes.com
Keller Williams Realty • 1801 S. Mopac, Ste. 100 • Austin, Texas 78746

State Farm, Bloomington, IL

We all feel the same commitment to care for our families. Helping you meet your insurance 
needs is part of my commitment to you. Like a good neighbor, State Farm is there.® 
CALL ME TODAY.

Family is why
we do it all.

0907504 

Bridgette R Hearne ChFC CLU CASL, Agent
3008 W Slaughter Lane

Austin, TX 78748
Bus: 512-441-3704

www.bridgettehearne.com
Circle C Resident

Gorzycki Mom

If you’re buying and selling in Circle C, call us today 
before the interest rates go up any further.

It’s Time:
2011 Offers
Golden Opportunity

Homeowners Live with the Payment, Not the Price.
Believe it or not, the average mortgage rate near the end of 2010 was less than 
half the 30-year average of 9%. The combination of historically low rates and more 
attractive prices means that homes are generally more affordable today than at 
any time in the last 40 years. As a result, more families have the chance to buy a 
home and benefit from reasonable housing payments for many years to come.

Interest Rate Monthly Payment Interest Paid Over First 10 Yrs

4.5% $1,266.71 $102,228

5.5% $1,419.47 $126,689

6.5% $1,580.17 $151,562

Principal and interest payments on a 30-year fixed rate loan in the amount of $250,000

Homeowners Live with the Payment, Not the Price.
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34	 Is Your Baby Sleeping
	 Safely?
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37	 Neighborhood USPS 
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26	 Business Classified
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Table of Contents

GO PAPERLESS

CLASSIFIED ADS
Personal Classifieds (one time sell items, such as a used 
bike...) run at no charge to Circle C Ranch residents, limit 
30 words, please e-mail to info@circlecranch.info.
Business Classifieds (offering a service or product line for 
profit) are $65, limit 40 words, please contact Peel, Inc. at 
512-263-9181 or advertising@PEELinc.com.

ADVERTISING 
Information

Please support the businesses that advertise in the Circle C 
Ranch Newsletter. Their advertising dollars make it possible 
for all residents to receive a newsletter at no charge.  No 
homeowners association funds are used to produce or mail 
the newsletters.  If you would like to support the newsletter by 
advertising, please contact Peel, Inc. at 512-263-9181 or email 
advertising@PEELinc.com for ad information and pricing.

Call Circle C Resident, Lee Ann!

Lee Ann’s Pet Services
Personalized pet care at affordable prices for your 
dog, cat, bird or fish while you are away or at work.

512.300.4659
leeannspetservices@yahoo.com

PET SITTING & DOG WALKING

Recieve a 15% discount on your
first visit! Bonded & Insured.
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CCHOA News
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ORTHODONTICS
Central Texas

smile with con�dence

Brian St. Louis, DDS, MS George Cantu, DDS, MS

3413 W. Slaughter Lane
 Austin, TX 78748

  512-292-1910

CTORTHODONTICS.com

W Slaughter Lane

William Cannon Dr
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Our O�ce

Circle C Bowie
High School

W Slaughter Lane
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(1)

17 years of dedicated service in Southwest Austin

Come visit us for
 a complimentary exam and
 meet our wonderful team     

Affordable Payment OptionsFun & Friendly Environment Quality Care
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HOA Manager 
Announcements:

Submitted by Denise Nordstrom, CCHOA Mgr.

DEED RESTRICTION REMINDERS
Please remember that you agreed to abide by the Declaration 

of Covenants, Conditions and Restrictions when you purchased 
your home – do your part in keeping Circle C a beautiful place 
to live!

The Board of Directors is in the process of reviewing and 
adopting a Fine Policy that would allow the Association to fine for 
violations.  The Association encourages each resident to voluntarily 
comply with all Deed Restrictions and to notify the Association 
immediately if they are unable to comply for any reason. The 
Association will make every attempt to work with the owner to 
bring their home into compliance. Please contact the HOA office 
at 288-8663 if you have any questions.

REMEMBER: If you are planning an improvement to your 
home (i.e. patio cover, deck, change in paint color, fence material, 
removal of a tree, etc.), you MUST first obtain approval from the 
Architectural Control Committee. You can find guidelines and forms 
on our website at www.circelcranch.info under the Resource Tab. 

If you receive a letter from the HOA regarding an alleged violation, 
please call us.  The HOA is required by state law to notify owners in 
writing via certified mail and allow for the homeowner to request a 
hearing before the board of directors. We would like to work with 
you to bring your home into compliance. If you would like to report 
a violation, you can do so via our website at www.circlecranch.info.

TIP OF THE MONTH: Are you storing any debris that is visible 
from the front of your home? Toys, lawn mower, coolers, chairs, etc. 
should not be stored on your front porch or front yard, but rather 
stored out of sight. Your driveway should be free and clear of all 
debris as well. 

ARE YOU ON THE HOA’S EMAIL DATABASE?
The Association communicates with residents via our website email 

database on important and timely issues that affect the HOA and 
community. If you haven’t already, visit www.circlecranch.info and 
click “Sign Up” and opt in to email.  Per recent legislation passed, 
the HOA will be required to notify resident of board meetings via 
the HOA website and via email so now you have another reason 
to sign up!

PLEASE BRING US YOUR ALUMINUM CAN TABS 
FOR THE RONALD MCDONALD HOUSE

So many of you are now in the habit of collecting the aluminum 
can tabs and we appreciate you taking the time to bring them to the 
HOA office.  We will continue to collect aluminum soda can tabs in 
the management office so please DO NOT throw your cans away 
without taking off the tabs. The tabs will be donated to the Ronald 
McDonald House Charities of Austin and Central Texas. To read 
more about the Ronald McDonald House Charities of Austin and 
Central Texas, you can visit http://www.rmhc-austin.org/ 

Learn how a professional trainer and 
licensed massage therapist can help you,

• Avoid wasted time and frustration
• Learn proper form to stay  injury-free
•  Design an effective and efficient 

program for home or gym 
•  Make exercise fun while providing  

motivation and accountability

Special Introductory Offers! 
(based on availability)

•  Two 60-min Personal Training 
Sessions Package: $49

•  60-min  Massage Therapy 
session: $35

* New clients only  |  Expires 8/31/ 2011
Mention this ad when scheduling

Conveniently located at the Evolve Personal Fitness at 
5716 W Highway 290 (near the intersection of William 

Cannon and 290)

Call today  (512) 750-2359

www. MightyHumanPerformance.com

Wondering How To FIT 

Exercise Into Your life?
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CCHOA News
Landscape Update

Submitted by Susan Hoover, Circle C Landscape
	 I am writing this on August 11, after 50 days of no rain and 58 days 
of temperatures over 100 degrees.  A small amount of the landscaping 
on the commons areas just gave up and died.  Most of it looks pretty 
stressed, but I am expecting a full recovery when temperatures go 
down to about 90 degrees and we get (hopefully) a few fall rains.   It 
has been too hot for anything to really grow over the summer, so as 
the temperature drops we will have a chance to get things back into 
shape.
	 I wanted to talk about some necessary turf repair that will be done 
to the commons areas in the fall.  This is something you can also 
use in your yards and it would be very helpful once it is cooler and 
before winter.   For the places that have thinned out and even died out 
causing an area to be spotty, we are going to rake out all the dead and 
thatch, apply ¼ to ½ inch of a high quality turf topper or compost and 
water it in by hand.    Even in areas that have not died out, but have 
become stressed, this type of treatment would be highly beneficial.  
You can go to your local organic nursery or soil provider to get the 
turf topper, but make sure it has a good blend of composted material 
and is weed free.  Anything with micronutrients is also great.  You 
can usually get this in bags, or if you have a way to carry it, several 

local nurseries will load it into a pickup truck.  Singularly, this is the 
one thing everyone can do for restoration of these stressed areas.
	 You will notice that a lot of areas everywhere look quite yellow.  
Using irrigation water over a long term without rainfall really bleaches 
out the soil due to the chlorine in the water.  We need rain water to 
correct this.  If we are lucky and get a good rain or two in September, 
things will green up again.  On the commons area, we have installed 
Pallisades zoysia turf in a number of locations.  One of its qualities is 
to go dormant during long periods of hot and dry weather (summer 
dormancy).  This is helpful as it protects the root structure of the 
grass, but it certainly makes for light grass here and there.  We have 
been quite pleased with the rebound of this variety during better 
conditions.
	 Over the summer, we spent quite a bit of time re-routing and 
re-wiring irrigation lines due to all of the construction that we have 
had in the neighborhood.  Between the Alamo Drafthouse site 
up at MoPac/Slaughter to AT & T installing U-Verse, to the new 
community center waste water line, to the City of Austin sidewalk 
repair division, our landscape crew spent over two weeks working 
with all of the contractors to make sure we could still end up with 

(Continued on Page 9)
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Landscape Design 

Landscape Construction

Pool Landscape Specialists

Outdoor Kitchens and Living Spaces

Seasonal Plant Change-Outs

Irrigation System Installs

Retaining Walls

Fencing

Outdoor Lighting

www.ecolandworks.com 

Call us today!
512-426-1446

Time to make your yard beautiful! 

irrigation that watered as intended.  I have to 
say I am personally waiting for this period to 
end!  Not to mention it was 107 degrees and 
we couldn’t leave that water off for long---
	 Later in the fall we will be doing a 
fertilization of all the common areas.  This 
will be a light fertilization with an organic 
product.  We will probably wait until late 
October to put this on and have it serve as the 
winterization fertilizer.  If you are fertilizing 
your own yard, we would advise a mild 
product put on when it is below 90 degrees 
and watered in thoroughly.
	 As soon as it cools down, we will complete an 
assessment of any plants that need restoration 
or replacement and have everything fixed 
before November 1 to insure good grow in 
before the winter.  We have also targeted 
additional areas for rock work.  These are 
usually thin areas or median tips, where it is 
impractical to irrigate grass. Time To Slow Down!

Back To School
	 Now that the kids are back in school, it’s time for drivers to pay closer attention 
to the school zones in Circle C.  We want to remind you that the speed limit in 
a school zone is 20mph and traffic fines double! 

Other changes to be aware of include;
•	 Children behaving unpredictably
•	 School Bus Stops
•	 Crossing Guards – please obey the guards!  

Remember, they are there for the safety of 
you and your children

•	 New areas of traffic congestion
•	 Be prepared for delays
•	 Use of cell phones in schools zones is illegal!

	 Please give yourself extra time in the mornings 
and mid-afternoons and remember if you are 
traveling in a school zone to slow down.

Landscape Update (Continued from Page 8)
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CCHOA News

CIRCLE C SWIM CENTER UPDATE
Submitted by Jessy Lieck

SELECT SWIM TEAM
	 It’s not too late to register for the 2011-2012 Select Swim Team! 
The Circle C Select Swim Team is a year-round competitive swim 
program organized under the auspices of the Circle C HOA, 
managed by the Aquatics Director and supported by the Circle C 
Select Swim Team Booster Club. The program is open to Circle 
C Residents and Non-Residents. The Select Swim Team Mission 
is to develop each swimmer’s technique, conditioning, discipline, 
goal setting, self-esteem and competitiveness while learning 
and enjoying the sport of swimming.  Head Coach Hayley 
McGregory is a USA National Team Member, holds multiple 
USA National Championship Titles, and is the current World 
Record holder in the 50 backstroke and the 100 backstroke. 
Try-outs in September for the Swim Team are on Saturdays from 
9:45am - 10:15am. Registration packets are available online at 
select.ccswim.net!

ADULT MASTER’S SWIM
	 Coached by Hayley McGregory, the Adult Master’s Swim 
program is offered three times a week at the Swim Center. This 
class will teach you how to swim faster with less effort. It is for 
adults of all swimming abilities. We will incorporate drills for 
all four strokes into structured practices that will increase your 
endurance. Classes are Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays from 
7:45am - 9:00am. Cost is $50/month for residents and $60/
month for non-residents, so bring a friend!
	 If you would be interested in an Adult Master’s Swim Class 
option on Mondays & Wednesdays from 9:00am - 10:00 am and 
Fridays 7:45am - 9 a.m., please email customerservice@ccswim.
net or stop by the front desk and let us know by September 10.

WATER AEROBICS
	 Join us every Tuesday and Thursday from 9:00am - 10:00am 
for this exciting water exercise class! Taught by Marilyn Vaillant, 
this class combines various formats of water exercise to give 
you the most complete program possible. Regardless of your 
current fitness level or physical condition these invigorating 
non-competitive workouts are sure to be beneficial. Cost is $45/
month for residents and $55/month for non-residents. Bring 
your friends and join the fun!

BATHROOM POLICY
	 The Circle C Swim Center has started a new Bathroom Policy 
to ensure the safety, privacy and well being of all residents. Please 
be mindful of other patrons and obtain their permission before 

bringing children 4 years of age or older into the opposite gender 
bathroom.
	 As of July 1, 2011 the new policy states that any child 4 years 
of age or older must use the appropriate gender bathroom. 
Children 3 years of age and younger are permitted to use the 
same bathroom with their parent/guardian. Out of respect for 
other residents, please limit use of family bathroom to only 
times that it is a necessity. We ask that you continue to use the 
outside shower at the far end of the competition pool for bathing 
purposes. 

NEW STAFF EMAILS
	 The Swim Center has recently updated their staff email 
addresses so that you can easily contact them:

Front Desk & Swim Center General
	 .................................Inquirycustomerservice@ccswim.net
Brandon Ducote, Aquatics Director
	 .........................................................director@ccswim.net
Jessica Burkemper,Swim Center Coordinator
	 ...................................................coordinator@ccswim.net
Robert Bardeleben, Facilities Coordinator
	 ........................................................ facilities@ccswim.net
Beth Ann Matlock, Lifeguard Supervisor
	 ....................................................... lifeguard@ccswim.net
Hayley McGregory, Select Swim Team Head Coach
	 .............................................................select@ccswim.net

FALL HOURS - AUG. 22 THRU OCT. 16, 2011
Monday - Friday
6-10 a.m. Lap Swim Only
3:30-8 p.m. Recreation & Lap Swim
Saturday
7-10 a.m. Lap Swim Only
10 a.m.-6 p.m. Recreation & Lap Swim
Sunday
10 a.m.-6 p.m. Recreation & Lap Swim

All Swim Center hours and detailed information about the Swim 
Center can now be found online for easy access.
Website: www.ccswim.net
Calendar: calendar.ccswim.net
Facebook: www.facebook.com/circlecsc
Twitter: www.twitter.com/circlecsc 
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WHAT HAPPENS WHEN YOUR 

ISN’T INVINCIBLE?

OUR NEWEST

LOCATION

Medicare and Most Insurance Plans Accepted    |    5701 Slaughter Ln., Austin, 78744    |    ADClinic.com/CircleC

Serving Families in Austin Since 1952

OPENING THIS FALL
at Parkside Village in Circle C

SW Corner of Mopac & Slaughter

Providing Pediatrics, Family Practice,
Podiatry, Allergy, Lab and X-Ray

Featuring After Hours and 
Weekend EasyCare Services
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Park West HOA News

MESSAGE FROM THE BOARD 
	 We are pleased that Park West has been 
selected as a community to work with the 
Austin Parks and Recreation Department 
(PARD) on their Firewise program to reduce 
the fire hazard potential from Slaughter 
Creek Park land behind the homes at 6004 
– 6328 Tasajillo Trail.  On August 2, twenty 
home owners from Park West met with 
representatives from PARD as well as the 
Austin Fire Department to listen and ask 
questions about the program.  In early August, 
PARD and Park West volunteers, under Park 
Ranger direction, began by removing all dead 
materials, trimming tree limbs and removing 
“ladder fuel” by trimming, pruning up or 
removing vegetation from under trees.  All 
residents are strongly encouraged to keep their 
yards closely cut and to keep gutters free of 

Park West HOA News
(Specifically for Park West Residents)

Submitted by Jackie Rollins

debris.  Damage to homes well away from 
the fire in recent Austin fires has been caused 
by wind-carried embers which can rapidly 
ignite dried leaves in gutters, spreading fire 
into attics - even in homes with tiles roofs.  
More details will be provided to residents as 
the program progresses.

LANDSCAPER NEWS
	 For the most part, the lawns in Park West 
continue to be resilient against the drought.  
I drive the community each Wednesday at 
1 p.m. and only counted a few lawns that 
needed attention.   I count the lawns that 
have large reddish brown spots that look like 
the residents need to increase their watering 
times.  This is a fifty-year drought.  We 
continue to have sprinkler checks at about 
two to three a week.  Weeds continue to be 
under control.  The fall pre-emergent and 

fertilizer application will be done towards the 
end of September.  We offered to provide a 
half day of labor to help Park Rangers clear 
brush in the park land behind Park West.

A NEIGHBOR REMEMBERS…                                                                                                           
Submitted by Dorian deWind                                                                                                                
	 As we hurriedly walk in the scorching San 
Antonio heat to the Scottish Rite Auditorium, 
my thoughts go back to a much cooler 
day about fifty years ago when I became 
an American citizen. I wonder if anything 
has changed in either America or in those 
who have traveled thousands of miles, who 
have left loved ones in faraway lands, who 
sometimes even risk serious repercussions 
in their native lands in order to come to the 
“promised land”— some simply hoping for 
a better life, some desperately seeking justice 

(Continued on Page 13)

Fast, free appraisals; I will 
come to your business or 
home. I have been buying 
cars in Austin for over 18 
years. Why drive all over 
town? I’ll buy any make, 
model or year vehicle. 
Please call Patrick for 

your fast, free appraisal. 

(512) 750-8289

Licensed - Bonded - Insured
www.downunderautosales.com

dwnunder@hotmail.com 

 I’ll buy
your car!!
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and freedom.  When we enter the big auditorium and see the hundreds 
of “U.S. naturalization candidates” neatly seated, holding small 
American flags, smiles on their faces, some lost in thoughts, some a 
little awed by the momentousness of the occasion, but all with hope 
and expectations in their eyes, I realize that not much has changed.
	 We have traveled to San Antonio to witness the naturalization of 
a good Austin friend, Margaret, who is from Adelaide, Australia, a 
“Sister City” of Austin.  Margaret immigrated to the United States in 
2005 and started the “paperwork” to get her U.S. citizenship a year 
later.  She now joins 344 immigrants from 67 other countries to finally 
receive her U.S. citizenship.  They come from Algeria and Argentina, 
from Bolivia and Barbados, from Cameron and China, from Ecuador 
and Ethiopia, from Iran and Israel — the names of the countries start 
with virtually every letter of the alphabet.  Surbhi is from India.  Her 
husband Rahul — a software engineer also from Austin, is proudly 
watching her as she awaits the big moment.  The other prospective 
citizens hail from big, powerful countries such as Russia, and from 
small, relatively unknown countries such as Sao Tome and Principe.  
They come from wealthy and poor countries, from democracies and 
from dictatorships.  One young lady, from Iran, would speak later on 
the lack of freedom and justice in her country, especially for women.  
They come from as far away as Vietnam and the Philippines and from 
right across our borders to the north and to the south.  By far the 
largest contingent of new citizens comes from Mexico.
	 As I glance at the group once more, I notice another thing that 
has not changed in fifty years. Just as during my own naturalization 
ceremony, some of the immigrants are dressed very formally, others 
casually.  They are young and old and everything in between— the 
youngest 22, the oldest 78.  They seem to represent virtually every race, 
ethnic background, religion and social status.  They are truly a diverse, 
“motley crowd,” soon to become part of an even bigger motley crowd: 
the melting pot that is America.  The ceremony finally starts.  First, 
the colors are presented by a sharp U.S. Air Force color guard from 
nearby Randolph Air Force Base.  The immigrants pay their respects 
to the flag — at this point the flag of a country not their own.  I can’t 

Professional Lawn Care & Landscaping 
You Can Trust!

We are a professional lawn & landscape management company, 
not just a “lawn service” or part time “lawn guy.” We offer a full 
range of lawncare and landscape management services, and we 
deliver with integrity and competence. We proactively manage 
your lawn, landscape, and sprinkler system so you can avoid 
unsightly or expensive problems down the road. 

When you hire our professional lawn care team, you’ll be 
assigned your own personal lawn care account manager; 
someone dedicated to your neighborhood; someone you’ll know 
on a first-name basis; and someone you can trust to take care of 
your lawncare and landscaping needs, 100% guaranteed.

Spring Specials:

Save $50 on our Lawn Recovery System - Typically $99, 
we will go thru your entire lawn, landscape and sprinklers 
and suggest a written plan for you to recover and maintain 
a green lawn, all summer long.  Also making suggestions 
on ways to save money on watering, lawn care, and annual 
landscape chores.

Fall Fertilizer Special - Fertilize your lawn with the right type 
of fertilizer and keep your lawn healthy thru the winter season.  
Typically $55, save $16 and have us fertilize for only $39.

•

•

Different Name, 
Same Great Service

ATX Green Teams, 
The Team to Make your Lawn and 

Landscape GREEN.

“We’re Ready For Your Phone Call”

(512) 249-0101
www.ATXGreenTeams.com

ATXGreenTeams@gmail.com
David Hunsaker

You’re just one phone call away from a 
beautiful lawn and carefree weekends. 

Guaranteed!
Try our lawn care & landscape services for one 
month. --- If you’re not absolutely delighted with 
the results, we’ll refund 100% of your money.

Here is what one of our satisfied clients had to say:
“I’ve been using this business for not only my lawn care but 
also several landscaping projects for over 10 years now and 
I can’t recommend them enough. Dave and his group are true 
professionals, and the quality of their workmanship shows this. 
Any questions or concerns I’ve ever had were always addressed 
thoroughly and to my satisfaction - I can’t imagine using 
anyone else for the care of my lawn.”  J.B.

All specials end on Oct 15th.

Park West HOA News- (Continued from Page 12)

(Continued on Page 14)
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Park West HOA News

oak hill 
united methodist  church

christian living series
The Christian Living Series of classes has included subjects such as discipleship, exploring the 

sacraments, prayer, how to connect with your teen, yoga, women of the Bible, an overview of world 
religions, healthy eating and other topics to help you live a Christian life. 

For a complete list of classes and to register for a course, contact Sharon Douglass at 288-3836 
or programs@oakhillumc.org

Ministry for the Deaf
Sign Language Interpreters Begin Deaf Ministry at Oak Hill UMC

Oak Hill UMC will provide an interpreter for deaf persons at the 11:15 worship service each week. 
An interpreter will also be provided for Sunday School classes with advance notice.

Come Worship With Us!
8:45 a.m. Blended Worship Service

10:00 a.m. Pathways Contemporary Worship Service
11:15 a.m. Traditional Worship Service

7815 Hwy. 290 W., Austin, Texas  78736   512-288-3836   www.oakhillunitedmethodistchurch.org

help but think that in a little while, when the 
colors are retired, they will be proudly saluting 
their flag, their new country’s flag; a flag for 
which one day some of these young men 
and women may be asked to fight, perhaps 
even make the ultimate sacrifice.  But today 
is a day to be joyful.  As the 345 brand new 
Americans take the Oath of Allegiance, the 
expressions of happiness, pride and gratitude, 
accompanied by the occasional tear, again 
tell me that nothing has changed…  Three 
of the new Americans from Iran, Mexico 
and Bosnia-Herzegovina make nice, short 
speeches. The recurring theme is about 
“freedom,” “opportunity” and the “American 
Dream”— just as I remember from fifty 
years ago.
	 But it is not all about what these immigrants 
expect from their new country.  In their 
Oath of Allegiance, they solemnly swear 
to “renounce and abjure all allegiance and 
fidelity to any foreign prince, potentate, state 
or sovereignty…to support and defend the 
Constitution and laws of the United States 
of America against all enemies, foreign and 

domestic…”  Their oath also includes the 
sobering pledge to bear arms on behalf of 
the United States when required by the law.  
The ceremony concludes with words most 
of us know by heart, words that come from 
the hearts of these new Americans:  “I pledge 
allegiance to the flag of the United States of 
America, and to the republic for which it 
stands, one nation under God, indivisible, 
with liberty, and justice for all.”  As these 
brand new Americans join the hundreds of 
thousands of immigrants who are naturalized 
each year, I want to believe that not much 
has changed in America’s magnanimity and 
tolerance since the fifty years ago when she 
so graciously permitted me to share in the 
American Dream.

ALL DECKED OUT
	 Park West residents, Lisa Koonce and 
Curt Rogers, recently completed a large deck 
renovation.  Their old deck was all wood 
and not showing its age well.  The current 
year’s pollen that blanketed everyone’s decks 
earlier this spring could not be completely 

removed from the wood deck, thereby 
making it a splotchy redwood creature in their 
backyard.  Lisa and Curt hired a local deck 
builder who is not only known for building 
decks that last through hurricanes, tornados  
and earthquakes (their underlying joists are 
made of powder-coated steel), but also is 
highly regarded as exceedingly creative with 
an eye toward beautiful deck designs.  So 
beautiful, in fact, that their deck is slated to 
be highlighted in several Austin magazines, 
including Austin Monthly.  So be on the 
watch for a Park West home making the  
big time!

Park West HOA News- (Continued from Page 13)

(Continued on Page 15)
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RULES REVISITED
	 From time to time it becomes necessary to repeat the ones that a 
few residents ignore.

EXTERIOR APPEARANCE OF INDIVIDUAL RESIDENTIAL 
PROPERTY
	 Garage doors visible from the street should be kept in the closed 
position when the garage is not being used by the owner or occupant.  
(This helps to ensure the security of your property as well, so please 
keep them closed!)
GARBAGE/RECYCLING COLLECTION
	 Garbage and recycling containers must be stored in a location not 
visible from the street.  All trash must be contained within the garbage 
bin or other containers acceptable to the City of Austin.  Containers 
may be set out no earlier than the evening before collection day 
and must be returned to their storage location by the night of the 
collection.  (This is part of Circle C’s deed restrictions as well. Why?  
Because garbage and recycling carts are not part of the curb appeal 
we like to brag about.)  

GOOD NEIGHBORS 
	 Recognize a neighbor who is always there to help by e-mailing a 
few lines to JackieRollins02@aol.com.

UNTIL NEXT TIME
	 This is your column and your input is important.  Without it, there 
wouldn’t be a column.  So, please contact Jackie Rollins at 301-1839 
or JackieRollins02@aol.com with your suggestions and items of 
interest.                                                                                                                                                                                                        
                                                                                 

Park West HOA News- (Continued from Page 14)

Avery Ranch•	
Barton Creek•	
Bee Cave•	
Bella Vista•	
Belterra•	
Canyon Creek•	
Cedar Park Town Center•	
Chandler Creek•	
Cherry Creek on Brodie Lane •	
Circle C Ranch•	
Courtyard•	
Davenport Ranch•	
Forest Creek•	
Hidden Glen•	
Highland Park West Balcones•	
Highpointe•	
Hunter’s Chase•	
Jester Estates•	
Lakeline Ranch•	
Lakeway•	
Lakewood•	
Laurel Oaks NA•	
Legend Oaks II•	

Reaching 
youR 

neighboRs
and many others...

Peel, Inc.
community newsletters

Long Canyon•	
Lost Creek•	
Mayfield Ranch•	
Meadows of  Bushy Creek•	
Pemberton Heights•	
Plum Creek•	
Ranch at Brushy Creek•	
River Place•	
Round Rock Ranch•	
Sendera•	
Shady Hollow•	
Sonoma•	
Steiner Ranch•	
Stone Canyon•	
Teravista•	
Travis Country West•	
Twin Creeks•	
Villages of  Westen Oaks•	
Vista Oaks•	
Vista Ridge•	
Westminster Glen•	
Westside at Buttercup Creek•	
Wood Glen•	

www.PEELinc.com
advertising@PEELinc.com

foR adveRtising infoRmation
Call Today 512-263-9181

satisfaction guaranteedfree estimates

water pressure problems
fiber optic drain line inspectionssewer & drain service 

Steve Brougher
276-7476

1106 West Koenig Lane

STEVE’S
PLUMBING

REPAIR

Master License: M-39722

FOR INFORMATION CALL 301-8685
or visit: www.circlectennis.com

Learn To Play Tennis at the
Circle C Tennis Club

Adults’ and Children’s Programs
Week-Day and Week-Long Sessions 
for Children
Week-Day, Weekend and Evening 
Sessions for Adults

•

•

Open to Members and Non-Members
Taught by World-Class Teaching 
Professionals
Reasonable Prices

•
•

•
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CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR CIRCLE C PLAYERS

USTA NTRP OPEN TENNIS TOURNAMENT
Submitted by Fernando Velasco, General Manager Circle C Tennis Club

	 The Circle C Tennis Club hosted the 2011 
USTA NTRP Open Tournament during 
the week of July 14-17, 2011.  Over 103 
players from the Austin and neighborhood 
areas entered this yearly event.   The level of 
competition ranged from 3.0 to 4.5 rating 
in singles and doubles play.
	 Players of the Circle C Tennis programs 
that participated in this event and reached 
the finals or semi-finals are shown below.  
Their names are highlighted in Bold Letters.

Christopher Foley and Mark Kizer
Winner Men’s 3.5 Singles

Danny Rodriguez, Winner; and  
Carlos Almeida, 

Finalist, Men’s 4.0 Singles

	 Ken Comey, Winner and  
Giullo Chiarenza,

Finalist Men’s 4.0 Singles Consolation

Edwin Chien, Winner and Jeff Rausch, 
Finalist Men’s 4.5 Singles

Jack Shriver and Joseph Springli,
	 Winners Men’s 3.5 Doubles

Rachel May, Finalist, and Masami Fujita,
Winner Women’s 4.0 Singles

George and Mark Kizer, 3rd Place and
	 Roger Keen and Louie Zeng, 2nd Place	

Men’s 3.5 Doubles

Cindy Harbeson and Julie Magnuson, 
Winners, and Ceci Griffis and Kathy 

Mungle, Finalists Women’s 3.5 Doubles.
(Continued on Page 17)
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*  Repaints -
    Interior, exterior, and much more 
*  Free on-site estimates 
*  Established company for 17 years
*  BBB member
*  Painting, staining, and popcorn ceiling removal 

Please contact Robby Chapman at
512-632-5990 with D&W Painting, Inc.
or by email - robby@dwpainting.com

We look forward to helping you
create your perfect home!

Randy Harris and Raajeev Kalyanaraman Winners, And Austin 
Maddux and Scott Dorf, Finalists

	 Men’s 4.0 Doubles
Other Circle C Tennis Club Players who participated were:
Hector Perez,  Quarter Finals Men’s 4.0 Singles
David Laird,  Semis Men’s 4.0 Singles Consolation
Glenn Jorden,  Quarters Men’s 4.0 Singles Consolation
Jack Shriver,  Men’s 3.5 Singles
Jason Nickell, Men’s 4.5 Singles
Tracy Nickell,  Women’s 3.5 Singles
Maria Fer Candil and Julie Comey, Women’s 3.5 Doubles
Adriana Streetman and Julie Asbra, Women’s 3.5 Doubles
Matilda O’Connor and Kathy Smith,  Women’s 4.0 Doubles

	

Circle C Tennis- (Continued from Page 16)

PERSONAL CLASSIFIED
WANTED: Glass sconce/light fixture installed in most Doyle 
Wilson homes. Mine broke and I want to replace it. Fan 
shaped, ribbed glass, tiara look. Call Carolyn at 394-0959.

FOR SALE: Harvard brand electric air Hockey table. 7 feet 
long x 4 feet wide. Like New. Valued at 600.00. Kids gone to 
college. Best Offer. Call Elisa or Steve Donnell: 415-1283 or 
email: selcdonnell@austin.rr.com. Pictures can be emailed.

Classified Ads
Personal classifieds (one time sell items, such as a used bike...) 
run at no charge to Circle C Ranch residents, limit 30 words, 
please e-mail to info@circlecranch.info.
Business classifieds (offering a service or product line for 
profit) are $65, limit 40 words, please contact Peel, Inc. Sales 
Office at 512-263-9181 or advertising@PEELinc.com.

 



















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SEPTEMBER EVENTS

at the Wildflower Center

SIGN UP FOR GO NATIVE U!
Classes start September 24 for this six-class native plant gardening 
series.  Classes in garden design, native plant selection, installation, 
maintenance and Integrated Pest Management at the Wildflower 
Center. Information at www.wildlower.org/gonativeu

ART EXHIBITS
Opens Saturday, September 3
Damian Priour’s sculpture exhibit on the grounds and Darvin 
Jones’ show of paintings in the McDermott Learning Center.

OPEN LABOR DAY
Monday, September 5

ANNUAL SEED SALE
Saturday and Sunday, September 17 and 18

SMITHSONIAN MUSEUM DAY
Saturday, September 24
Free admission to Smithsonian members.

AUSTIN MUSEUM DAY
Sunday, September 25 
Free admission, extended hours. Meet Austin Women in Science, 
2 to 4 p.m. Meet artist Darwin Jones in the McDermott Learning 
Center, 1 to 4 p.m.

SM

Air Conditioning • Heating • Refrigeration

(512) 257-COLD
(877) 413-COLD

(2653)

(2653)Toll-free

Servicing all make and models!

www.bishopac.com
TACLA26781C

SB Services, LLC

Time for a new
AC system?
Time for a new
AC system?

Energy Savings
Maintenance Agreement $125. 00

*$125 for first unit. $75 for each additional unit

Service includes -
· Two maintenance visits
· 15-point - AC System
· 15-point - Heating

Plus enjoy a 15% DISCOUNT
on Parts & Labor during
the agreement year.

Exp. 09/3/11

Summer Special
Per System Check-Up $64.99

Service includes Start up heating and check:
· Safety lock outs
· Electric motors
· CO testing

· Inspect heat exchanger
· Gas Valvue operation
· General Saftey inspection

Exp. 09/30/11

Stop Wasting
Energy Heating your Attic!

 a Heating Duct Inspection!
Call today for

Exp. 09/30/11

$500 OFF
System Replacement

Comfort Consultation

a complete

with a

Exp. 09/30/11

STAY COOL AND SAVE MONEY!

Not sure if your current system will get
you through the coming seasons?
Call us for a Summer Special System
Check-Up. We’ll evaluate your system’s
condition and recommend any needed
repairs or replacement.
Already know you need a new system?
Get a FREE Comfort Consultation with
each complete System Replacement!

Hot air, cold air. Call us...We’re there!
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WANTED !!
Photos of Historic Manchaca

By Marilyn Dunnahoo McLeod
Manchaca Onion Creek Historical Association

http://www.mochaonline.org/

Call Today for a 
FREE estimate 512-651-2394

www.protectpainters.comLocally Owned & Operated

Expires Sept 30, 2011

9th Annual Barktoberfest
& PLEDGE WALK FOR HOMELESS PETS

Have a howling good time and help the Central Texas SPCA 
save homeless pets in our community. This year’s event will be 
bigger and better than ever on Saturday, September 10th at Old 
Settler’s Park in Round Rock, Texas.  The morning starts with a 
2K pledge walk for homeless pets and then the festival fun 
begins.  We’ll have music, food, vendors, fun games 
and activities for kids, activities for dogs, low 
cost microchippping, a costume contest 
for dogs and humans, and much 
more. The top fundraisers 
in the 2K pledge walk 
will win great prizes! 
Please visit www.
centraltexasspca.
o r g  f o r  m o r e 
information.

	 Tucked into a quiet forested area just a few miles south of Austin, 
Manchaca is just a small dot on the map when you look at the state 
of Texas.  Don’t let its size fool you though.  Manchaca has an old 
and very interesting history.
	 The Manchaca Onion Creek Historical Association is a non-profit 
organization made up of history buffs that are passionate about 
preserving the history of the area.  We are in the process of putting 
together a pictorial history of Manchaca that spans the years 1835 
to 1960.  We could really use your help!
	 If you or anyone you know has access to original old photographs 
of the Manchaca area we would love to hear from you!  Photos of 
people with buildings in the background, pictures of the businesses 
that used to thrive there, photos of the schools or activities would 
certainly be welcome additions to our collection.  Your photos can 
be scanned while you wait and handed right back to you.
	 If you have a treasured photo you would like to share with us, 
please contact Ann or Barry Trask at 282-3315 or e-mail them at 
latrask@austin.rr.com 

Advertise 
Your Business Here

888-687-6444
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   John Squires and the Squires’ Team with Keller Williams Realty, your neighbors and Realtors for life! 

Call John Squires for 
an easy appointment to 
provide you with a 
free, no-obligation 
market analysis on 
your valuable Circle C 
Ranch home.  John 
offers move-up and 
move-down plans to fit 
your specific needs.
We provide FULL 
marketing of your 
home with flexible 
commissions and NO
hidden fees. Call 
John’s “sell” phone at 
970-1970!  Go to 
CircleCRealtor.com or 
SquiresTeam.com to 
view all of John’s 
listings and virtual 
tours.

Call Kevin Scragg, 
your Circle C 
neighbor, at (512)
529-8763 to see 
any home on the 
market and for all
leases! 

(512) 970-1970 

Call John 
Squires to list 
your valuable 
Circle C 
Ranch home 
and he’ll have 
one of these 
in your yard 
in no time!   

SquiresTeam.com or 

“We interviewed several top realtors from Circle C and chose John because of his sales history in Circle 
C and the value he placed on our house was more in line with what we were thinking.  We listed the 
house with John and received 4 offers in the first 4 days on the market, with it finally selling for well over 
full price!  It has been a quick, professional and seamless process working with John on this transaction.  
John was able to market and sell our house for $30,500. more than any other agent thought it should be 
listed at.  We would highly recommend John to anyone considering selling their home in Circle C Ranch.  
Thanks for everything John!”  Anthony and Kim Wojciechowski  7304 Seneca Falls Loop                

Wow Circle C!  Many homes are selling very quickly, now that school is starting this month.  Large 
and medium sized families are all placing homes under contract quickly and the inventory is getting 
very sparse, as some are selling as quickly as they come on the market depending on the floor plan, 
size, lot, etc.   The “Second Spring” is about to start as a completely different segment of buyers are 
about to start looking for their dream homes in Circle C, with hopes of closing by the holidays.  
October, November and December are fantastic months to have your home on the market, as Circle C 
sells year-round anyway.  There is an exodus of buyers relocating to Southwest Austin from Northwest 
and Westlake areas.  The word is out that Circle C is only 12 miles to downtown, is very affordable for 
many families and is a great place to retire!  You drive out of the subdivision in any direction for 10 
seconds and you’re in the country!  Who wouldn’t want to live here?!  ; ) 
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   John Squires and the Squires’ Team with Keller Williams Realty, your neighbors and Realtors for life! 

Call John Squires for 
an easy appointment to 
provide you with a 
free, no-obligation 
market analysis on 
your valuable Circle C 
Ranch home.  John 
offers move-up and 
move-down plans to 
fit your specific needs.  
We provide FULL 
marketing of your 
home with flexible 
commissions and NO
hidden fees. Call 
John’s “sell” phone at 
970-1970!  Go to 
CircleCRealtor.com 
or SquiresTeam.com 
to view all of John’s 
listings and virtual 
tours.

Call Kevin Scragg, 
your Circle C 
neighbor, at (512)
529-8763 to see 
any home on the 
market and for all 
leases!

(512) 970-1970 

SquiresTeam.com or 

Hey Circle C!  The Squires Team is always looking for ways to give back to the community, so they 
developed “Professional Profiles In Circle C Ranch” 11 years ago to promote small businesses of clients 
that live in Circle C Ranch.  This month we are profiling Melissa Mayer who owns “Bee Waxed Skin 
Care Spa” in the Hill Country Galleria out 71.   They offer a variety of different skin care regimens 
with soothing facials and hair removal for swimsuit weather, etc.  They even help men with unwanted 
hair!  It is easy to make an appointment at (512) 402-9500.  or go to BeeWaxedSkinCare.com for more 
information.  Below is a coupon for your first time or just mention this ad when you go. If you have a 
small business or know of someone who does, have them call John Squires at 970-1970 for your free 
advertising.  You can also e-mail him at JohnSquires2@aol.com or John@SquiresTeam.com.  Thanks! 

The Keller William’s annual bowling benefit 
was this past Friday night and the theme was 
“Pirates of the Caribbean”.  John joined his 
fellow realtors to raise $7,500. for families 
that suffered the devastating Joplin, Missouri 
tornadoes last Spring.  So far, Keller Williams 
International (from Austin) has raised over 
$350,000. from it’s agents for the victims of 
the devastating storm. 

“We have been working for over a year with John in 
preparation to bring our home on the market.  John kept us up 
to date with the changing market conditions and the best time to 
bring the home on the market.  John also saved us money by 
professionally staging the home and giving us all his valuable 
advice and attention.  After 2 consecutive open houses, we had 2 
offers and sold our house for full price in 2 weeks!  John 
certainly knows the values in Circle C Ranch.  Our home went 
for $175.00 per square foot!  Thank you Squires Team!”  Chris 
Chick and Candace Nolte  10301 Thistle Moss Cove

$175.00 Per Foot! 



22     Circle C Ranch Newsletter  - September 2011	 Copyright © 2011 Peel, Inc.

Clubs & Announcements

DO YOU NEED AFTER SCHOOL CARE FOR 
YOUR ELEMENTARY AGE CHILD?

	 The underlying goal of our afterschool programs is to provide quality 
supervision to children pre-k through 5th grade. All our programs are 
located on site at Clayton, Baldwin, and Kiker Elementary. 
	 Our qualified staff members create a safe, caring and supportive 
environment full of enriching recreation opportunities. Our philosophy is 
to make each afternoon fun and exciting. Our students have been in school 
all day, and we believe in engaging mind and body by providing outside 
time to run and play combined with mentally engaging activities.

Hours, and Options 
Monday - Friday	(Clayton and Baldwin)	 2:45 – 6:00	 $245
Monday - Friday	(Kiker)			   2:45 – 6:30	 $245

	 We provide a fun filled environment that encourages creativity and 
independence!

(Continued on Page 23)
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DO YOU HAVE A CHILD WHO IS 
READY FOR PRE-K?
	 The Circle C Child Development Center 
is excited to announce that we have openings 
in our part-time Tuesday/Thursday Pre-K 
class for the 2011-2012 school year!
	 This class provides a great transition into  

kindergarten – full of learning, excitement, and tons of fun. This class 
has a degreed Child Development Center teacher, and the student 
to teacher ratio is 2:16.

Hours, and Options
Tuesday/Thursday	 9:00 – 1:30	 $280
Extended Care		  1:30 – 3:00	 $70
	 -(must be enrolled in T/TH class)
(Your child must be 4 years old by Sept 1st, 2011 to be accepted 
into this program)
	 If you would like to learn more about these programs or are 
interested in one of the openings, please call the Child Development 
Center at 512-288-9792 or visit our website at www.circleccdc.org.
These spots won’t last long so call TODAY!

Circle C Child Development Center
5917 La Crosse Ave, Austin, TX 78739 • 512-288-9792

Child Development Center- (Continued from Page 22)
CarFit Event

For Senior Drivers
Submitted by Wendy Mayer

October 8, 2011
8:30am - 12:30pm

Reavis Rehab & Wellness Center
1250 South A.W. Grimes Blvd.

Round Rock, TX  78664
Phone: 512-381-1744
www.ReavisRehab.com

events@ReavisRehab.com 

   At a CarFit event, a team of trained technicians and health 
professionals work with senior drivers to ensure they “fit” their 
vehicle properly for maximum comfort and safety.  Drivers can 
improve their safety by ensuring their cars are properly adjusted 
to meet their specific needs. A proper fit in one’s car can greatly 
increase not only the driver’s safety but also the safety of others.  
A CarFit check takes approximately 20 minutes to complete.  
Call 381-1744 today to sign up for this no cost CarFit event 
at Reavis Rehab & Wellness Center.
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Clubs & Announcements
Austin Newcomers Club

September Luncheon
Austin Newcomers Club is a social organization dedicated  
to introducing residents to the Austin community and  

giving them the opportunity to meet and make new friends. 
Join us at our monthly luncheon where you can learn  

about the many varied Interest Groups.

	 Date: Wednesday, September 15, 2011 Reservations are required 
by September 9th. Email: LuncheonDirector@AustinNewcomers.
com or contact Dotti Thoms, New Member Services at (512) 314-
5100. Visit our website at: www.AustinNewcomers.com
	 This month’s program is a performance/lecture-demonstration of 
two of India’s classical dance forms, Mohiniyattam & Bharatanatyam 
by Sarita Warrier and her daughter, Arati. Dance is not just a series 
of steps to be performed mechanically but instead a quest to allow 
the ethos of the dance with its myriad facets to live within the dancer 
and to be expressed in all its movements, postures, facial expressions 
and hand gestures. 
	 Bharatanatyam comes from the Sanskrit words bhãva (expression) 
, rãga (melody), tãla (rhythm) and nãtya (dance) and is expressed 
with the help of rhythm and lyrics. The meaning of the lyrics and 
the mood are expressed through body movements, elaborate hand 
gestures and facial expressions.
	 Mohiniyattam is a graceful dance meant to be performed as a 
solo recital by a woman. The term is a combination of the Sanskrit 
words mohiní and atta and means ‘fascinating woman with graceful 
movements.’

Community Health Fair
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 10 FROM 10AM-2PM

Exercise Classes (for all ages)
Flu shots/immunizations (Fee may apply)

Health Care Screenings
(Blood pressure, glucose, cholesterol, Scoliosis,
Osteoporosis, glaucoma, and MUCH MORE)

Nutritional Information
Healthy Cooking 101

Mobile Blood Bank (onsite)
Home Fire and Crime Prevention

Home Health Care Services
Green Cleaning Products
Know Your Medications

(Bring medications for confidential review)

SPEAKERS FORUM 
(Women’s issues, Breast Cancer awareness, Immunizations, 
Alzheimer’s, Advice for Caregivers, and General Nutrition)

Sponsored by: Bethany Lutheran Church 
3701 W. Slaughter Ln., Austin TX 78749

www.blcms.org (Health Fair)

MOMS Club of Austin Southwest
Submitted by Kim Gallant

Are you new to the area or a new mom who wants to get out and 
meet new people?  We’re a friendly, active support group just for you, 
the stay-at-home mom.  We are the International MOMS Club with 
a chapter in your neighborhood.  We offer a variety of activities, play 
dates, outings, educational speakers and most importantly, support.  For 
more information, email swaustinmomsclub@gmail.com.

REMEMBER 
PLEASE:  

Austin leash laws require 
all dogs to be on a leash 

when off the owner’s  
premises.

NOW OPEN
I0% OFF ENTIRE_PURCHASE

Limit one coupon 
per customer. 
Expires 6/30/11

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 17
musical performance by:

Joe McDermott at 11:00am
Give Aways, Face Painting & Balloon Art

Clown from 12:00pm - 3:00pm

Monday – Saturday: 10AM – 6PM
4301 William Cannon Dr. E-220  Austin, TX 78749

512-892-7627 lionsandtigersandtoys.com
Located in the Shops at Arbor Trails, next to 

Mandolas, Five Guys Burgers and Fries, and the Little Gym

GRAND OPENING!



Copyright © 2011 Peel, Inc.	 Circle C Ranch Newsletter  - September 2011     25

SHOW OFF
YOUR SUPERHERO

Parents this is your chance to brag on your kiddos.
We want pictures of your kids doing everyday things, 

school events, plays, sports, etc.

Send in your pictures to
be featured in the

Circle C Newsletter.

E-mail your pictures to
info@circlecranch.info

by the 10th of the month.

9th Annual
Tour of Remodeled Homes

EXPLORE THE POSSIBILITIES

October 22-23, 2011
12:00 PM – 6:00 PM

Tickets available October 1, 2011
Pre Purchased $20 for all homes
www.AUSTINNARI.org

HOME LOCATIONS: “EXPLORE THE POSSIBILITIES”

6806 ROCKLEDGE COVE
Austin Impressions
www.austinimpressions.com

1200 SHELLEY AVENUE
Premier Partners Homes
www.premierpartnershomes.com

5701 HERO DRIVE
Straight & Level Construction
www.straightlevel.biz

3112 LAFAYETTE AVENUE
Texas Construction Company
www.txconstruct.com

717 POST OAK STREET
CG&S Design-Build
www.cgsdb.com

6604 VINE STREET
CG&S Design-Build
www.cgsdb.com

4107 PAINT ROCK DRIVE
Realty Restoration
www.realtyrestoration.com

1012 E 8TH STREET
Avenue B Development
www.avenuebdev.com
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Business Section

DON'T WANT TO WAIT FOR THE MAIL?
View the current issue of the Circle C Newsletter 

on the 1st day of the month at www.PEELinc.com

BUSINESS CLASSIFIED ADS
AU...FENCE! Your neighborhood fence company. We offer all 
types of fencing,  wood, metal, or chain link. With quality you 
can see and trust. References available too! We also offer: Power 
Washing, Staining, Stone or Brick repairs, Planter walls, Tree 
rings, Debris/trash removal and Mulch! Call Chris Hunt for 
your FREE estimate today, Cell: 512-921-6011, Office: 512-
301-0043, Email: Aufence@yahoo.com

EXPERIENCED SEAMSTRESS AND FORMER FABRIC 
STORE OWNER:  SEWING IMPAIRED?    Located in Circle 
C.  Offering alterations, hemming, mending, as well as sewing on 
buttons, and uniform patches.   Also hem drapes, make pillow 
covers, and repair quilts.  Call LIZ :  301-6966

CLEANING SERVICE- Free estimates.Weekly or bi- 
monthly.Regular service,one time cleans or move ins/out.No 
subcontracting. Excellent references.  Call Marianne at 653-5955  
/ maryspicandspan@yahoo.com

NEED A WILL?  Protect your family with a custom will package 
prepared by a Texas licensed attorney and Circle C resident.  $450 
for basic will package includes the following for both spouses:  
Will (including declaration of guardian for children), Directive 
to Physicians, Medical Power of Attorney & Durable Power of 
Attorney.  Call Aimee at 512-750-2370 or email agordon1110@
yahoo.com.

ALTERATION SPECIALIST: Former Tailor with more than 
40 years experience.  Men’s, Women’s, and Children’s Clothing.  
Formal Clothing, Bridal, and Uniforms are a specialty.  Fast Quality 
Service. Conveniently located in Park Place in Circle C.  Eloise 
Cabrera (Beckett and Slaughter area), Phone: 512-394-1141.

WEBSTER HANDYMAN SERVICE - Small to Medium size 
jobs around the home or office. General repair projects that you 
don’t have time to do. Minor plumbing, Minor Electrical, Ceiling 
Fan installation, Garage Door Openers, Pressure Washing, 
Furniture & Playscape Assembly, Cabinet Hardware Installation, 
Blinds and Draperies Installation, Misc. Odd jobs.  Your  Circle 
C Neighbor.  Call Ralph after 5pm @  845-9104 or 291-6566. 
Email rewebster@austin.rr.com.

JOE KASSON PAINTING - 512-312-1035: Residential 
Specialist since 1976. Interior and Exterior Painting. Carpentry 
and Siding. Quality Work Competitive Prices. Experienced 
Dependable Insured. Neighborhood References. Free Estimates. 
www.joekassonpainting.com.

LEGAL ACCESS - nationwide network of quality law firms 
- #1 legal service in North America.  Family plans start at $17/
month.  Includes Will package, unlimited consultations, letters/
phone calls, contract review, motor vehicle & trial defense; IRS 
audit legal services, 24/7 emergency access + the ONLY complete 
identity theft solution. Small biz plans available.   http://tara.
prepaidlegal.com or 949.375.0454. 

RAPID SERVICE FOR VISAS AND PASSPORTS: Tony 
Dominguez, Sr. is a retired postal employee and Circle C resident. 
Let him help you with all of your passport and visa needs. TWO 
WEEKS OR LESS, NO PROBLEM! Call Tony at 512-288-7787. 
www.rsvppassports.com

OAK HILL PET SITTING - A customized service with 
reasonable rates.  Your professional neighborhood pet sitter since 
2003 providing free in-home consultations.  Mature, Responsible, 
bonded and insured.  Mid Day Potty Break appointments available. 
512-301-4872. www.oakhillpetsitting.com.

SKILLED HANDYMAN AND REMODELING SERVICES 
by experienced professionals.  Free estimates for jobs of all 
sizes from “honey do” lists to room additions.  Mention this 
newsletter and receive $25 off a minimum 2 hour service.  
We are fully insured and have great local references.  www.
SpectrumHomeServices.com  (512) 354-7954

SOUTHWEST FAMILY YMCA MOTHER’S DAY OUT 
PROGRAM - Enroll now for the 2011-2012 school year! This 
half-day program for children ages 3-5 offers age-appropriate 
instruction as they prepare for kindergarten. Conveniently located 
in Oak Hill. Call 891-YMCA or visit www.austinymca.org for 
details.
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Call today for a FREE Home Evaluation.           512-470-2277

www.GoldwasserRealEstate.com

Chad Goldwasser and the Goldwasser Advantage 
Home Selling System WILL GET IT DONE!

10515 REDMOND RD

1 story - 4 bdrm / 2 bth 
2015 sq ft / built in 1989

$265,000

Our system brought  
3 offers on 

10515 Redmond Rd 
& got it under contract 

in just 12 hours!

SOLD

DO YOU WANT TO SELL YOUR HOME 
FAST AND FOR TOP DOLLAR?
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News You Can Use

Omar is a sweet, loving boy—and he almost always has a smile on face!  
While he is extremely active and loves to play sports and be outside,  Omar 
does well academically and is a very polite young man. Omar, who turns ten 
in November, needs an active and involved family who can provide him with 
consistent expectations, boundaries and structure. An abundance of support 
and patience will help Omar achieve success in his promising young life. 

To find out more about Omar, please contact Grace Lindgren, LMSW, 
Wendy’s Wonderful Kids Recruiter, at the Adoption Coalition of Texas (512) 
810-0813 or gracelindgren@adopttexas.org. Adopting a child from the foster 
care system requires little or no cost to the adoptive family and funding may 
be available to help the adoptive family support the child or sibling group. To 
learn more about the foster care adoption process,  please call the Adoption 
Coalition of Texas at (512) 301-2825, email info@adopttexas.org and visit our 
website at http://www.adoptioncoalitiontx.org

ADOPTION COALITION
Submitted by Lisa Reed

www.adopttexas.org
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Tremendous Savings & Better Coverage

FALL FAMILY FUN  
STARTS HERE

SOUTHWEST FAMILY YMCA
6219 Oakclaire Dr. & Hwy. 290
AustinYMCA.org l 891-YMCA

JOIN IN SEPT.
and SAVE $48!

At the Y, we support families in 
their efforts to EAT HEALTHY, 
PLAY EVERY DAY, GET TOGETHER 
and GO OUTSIDE. Join us for fall 
family fun. Y member benefits include:

FREE Youth Programs
FREE Family Events
FREE   Family & Group Exercise classes 

        FREE Child Watch while exercising
FREE Active Older Adult programs

Plus Discounts on sports leagues, 
swim lessons & camps.

l

l

l

l

l

Immunizations: Not Just for Kids
By- Concentra Urgent Care

	 Although most toddlers in the United States have received all 
recommended vaccines, many adults and adolescents have not. These 
missed vaccinations increase their risk for infection, hospitalization, 
death, and disease spread, and they contribute to the estimated $10 
billion that is spent annually on vaccine preventable diseases in the 
United States.
	 Evidence shows that currently approved vaccines are safe and 
effective. However, coverage rates for persons of all ages vary 
nationwide. Reasons cited include lack of health insurance, 
unfamiliarity with vaccine recommendations, limited access at 
physicians’ offices, or the perceived cost of vaccines.
	 What you need to know is that obtaining recommended vaccines 
in a timely manner can prevent disease. The Advisory Committee 
on Immunization Practices (ACIP) recommends the following 
immunization schedule for generally healthy adults and adolescents:

VACCINE	 RECOMMENDED SCHEDULE *

Influenza: 	 Yearly, especially if at risk

Meningococcal: 	 One dose, age 11-12 or 13-18 if not 
		  previously immunized

Tetanus-Diphtheria/Tetanus:	 One dose, age 11-12, then booster

Diphtheria-Pertussis:	 every 10 years

Human Papilloma Virus:	 (Females only) Three doses, age 11-26

Measles - Mumps - Rubella:	 If born after 1956, one or two doses 
		  if never immunized up to age 65

Pneumococcal:	 One dose, at or after age 65

Varicella (chicken pox):	 Two doses if no prior infection or
		  immunization received

Zoster (shingles):	 One dose, at or after age 60

* Specific recommendations for individuals may vary depending on 
age, prior immunization history and the presence of other existing 
conditions; please see the Centers for Disease Control (CDC) Web 
site at: http://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/recs/schedules/default.htm.
For more information about immunizations and where to get them, 
contact your health care provider, your Concentra health specialist, 
or visit the CDC’s Web Site at: www.cdc.gov/vaccines.



30     Circle C Ranch Newsletter  - September 2011	 Copyright © 2011 Peel, Inc.

News You Can Use

(512) 302-5555 | (800) 252-1310 | atfcu.org | twitter.com/austintelco | facebook.com/austintelco
Free Checking | 250+ Free ATMs | 22 Austin Metro Locations

Mortgage Loans

Contact Mark Crowley at Ext. 7388 to set up an appointment. 
NMLS #458989

Money Market

$75,000 to $124,999                                       0.85%***
$125,000 and Above                                       0.95%***

Share Certifi cates Jumbo

12 Months 1.15%***
24 Months 1.56%***

*Annual Percentage Rate. All rates are expressed “as low as”. Actual rate may vary depending on credit qualifi cations. **Rate applies to 1st lien commercial real estate loans with a loan to value of 80% or less; 
construction/development loan rates/terms may vary. ***Annual Percentage Yield. Penalties for early withdrawal may apply. Jumbo- A minimum deposit of $95,000 
is required. Rates and terms are subject to change without notice. Austin Telco Federal Credit Union is federally insured to at least $250,000 per member by the 
National Credit Union Administration. Austin Telco NMLS #422857

Home Equity Loans

10 Year Fixed Rate 4.45%*
15 Year Fixed Rate 4.75%*

Up to 60 Months                  2.89%*
66 Months                 2.99%*

Automobile Loans

Time for a new set 
of wheels?

Commercial Real Estate Loans

5 Year Fixed Rate                     4.99%**
7 Year Fixed Rate                     5.25%**

• Exceptional rates
• Flexible terms
• No prepayment penalties

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
   	
  

	
  

	
   	
  

	
  

YOUTH	
  SOCCER	
  &	
  
BASEBALL	
  

Sportball will hold their 4th annual Fall Soccer and 
Baseball lessons at Dick Nichols Park.  Classes are open to 
children ages 2 to 7.  Enroll online at Sportball.us or call 
608-2634 for more information.   
 
These soccer and baseball classes will give kids a chance 
to learn valuable sports skills without the pressure of little 
league.  Kids will receive a jersey and practice with their 
team each Saturday, but will not have an official game 
schedule.  Classes focus on skills, drills, and scrimmages.  
Classes are taught by certified coaches. 

 
Classes for Fall 2011 
Age 2-3 (Parent/Tot) 

Age 4-5 
Age 6-7 

 
 

Register at Sportball.us 
Sept 17 to Nov 5 

Saturdays 
$125 – all fees and 

jersey included 
 

 

Austin City Kids
Submitted by Brandee Davis

	 Navigating the private school admission process can be a daunting 
task. With all your options, deadlines and paperwork to fill out 
going it alone is not for the weak at heart. Ideally you should begin 
your search for the right private school a year in advance of when 
you actually want to enroll. This simple guideline is designed to give 
parents an overview of a typical private school admissions process. 
Please make sure you double check with the specific schools that 
you are interested in to find out detailed information about each 
school’s admission process. 
AUGUST 
•	 Create a list of schools you are interested in 
•	 Talk with a school placement consultant about assisting your 

family with your school search 
•	 Develop a criteria list of what you are looking in a school

SEPTEMBER
•	 Attend the K-12 Private and Independent School Fair
•	 RESEARCH. RESEARCH. RESEARCH.
•	 Narrow down list of schools that meet your needs
•	 Arrange school tours and attend open houses

OCTOBER
•	 Request admission packet from best match schools
•	 Arrange for any SSAT/ISEE test preparation
•	 Register for SSAT and ISEE and any other entrance exam
•	 Ask persons for letters of recommendation

NOVEMBER - DECEMBER
•	 Take any entrance exams
•	 Wrap up school visits and interviews
•	 Complete written school admission applications including essays

JANUARY—FEBRUARY
•	 Submit all school application materials
•	 Request and complete financial aid forms
•	 Complete interviews
•	 If you are just starting to look for a school– RESEARCH.

RESEARCH.RESEARCH!

MARCH
•	 Decision letter for schools with January—February deadlines 

arrive mid-month

(Continued on Page 31)
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PUBLIC OPTIONS:
	 Visit your local charter and magnet school 
to pick up application
Turn in application one to two weeks early

APRIL—MAY
•	 By the end of May, all schools including 

magnet and charter school will have sent 
letters informing perspective students of 
their admission status

•	 If you were accepted into a school or 
school(s). Let respective schools know of 
your decision to attend or not.

JUNE—JULY
•	 Get ready for a summer of fun if your new 

school offers a summer program
•	 Enroll in enrichment courses to beat 

summer brain drain
•	 Start getting ready for back to school—it’ll 

be here before you know!

Fire Ant Awareness
	 The second week of September is Fire Ant Awareness Week.  While there hasn’t been 
a lot of fire ant activity lately due to weather, be aware that they will be back.
	 When it’s hot and dry outside, people may have fire ant activity and get stung but 
not see mounds to treat.  Under hot and dry conditions, fire ants dig deep into the soil 
to find cooler temperatures and to be closer to the water table.  Fire ant mounds often 
return after rainfall or with regular irrigation.
	 When temperatures are at the sweltering range, it’s a good idea to bait for fire ants since 
the mounds may not be seen.  Fire ants will still be out to forage for food and will pick 
up bait as a food and take it back to the colony to share with others.  It is best to bait in 
the early morning or evening when temperatures are cooler.
	 Make sure that bait is fresh- it should have a nutty smell- and that it does not get wet 
from rainfall or irrigation.  Read the label for the proper application rate and use the 
correct application equipment.  Also, consider sharing some bait with your neighbors 
so their fire ants don’t move into your yard.
	 For more information or help with identification, contact Wizzie Brown, Texas AgriLife 
Extension Service Program Specialist at 512.854.9600.  Check out my blog at www.
urban-ipm.blogspot.com

Austin City Kids- (Continued from Page 30)
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News You Can Use

SEE THIS WEEK’S DELICIOUS MENU AT VEGGYTOPIA.COM OR CALL 512.843.7700

$40.00
DISCOUNT

COUPON

A Week’s Worth of Heart Healthy Gourmet Meals
for Under $100 - Delivered!

A Week’s Worth of Heart Healthy Gourmet Meals
for Under $100 - Delivered!

GLUTEN FREE OPTIONS
ZERO CHOLESTEROL
FAMILY FRIENDLY
CHEF PREPARED
LOCAL, ORGANIC
FREE DELIVERY
PLANT BASED
CONVENIENT
AFFORDABLE

NATUREWATCH
SN-OUTBREAK!

by Jim and Lynne Weber

The change from late summer into early 
fall can trigger some unusual natural events, 
and at this time of year in Central Texas, we 
can often see periodic population explosions 
of the American Snout butterfly.

Often mistaken for migrating Monarch 
butterflies, the American Snout (Libytheana 
carinenta) is a medium-sized butterfly with a 
brown upperside, wings orange at the base, 
and white spots near the tips of the forewings.  
Their underside is a mottled grayish-brown 
pattern, much like a dried, dead leaf.  Snouts 
are named for their elongated mouthparts, 
and when they hang from the underside of 
a branch, which they most often do, their 
‘snout’ resembles the stem or ‘petiole’ of a 
leaf and their folded wings appear to be the 
dead leaf itself.  It’s the perfect camouflage 
for defense against avian predators.

In the caterpillar stage, snouts are dark 
green with yellow stripes along the top and 
sides of their body, with two small, black 
tubercles on the top of their thorax.  These 
caterpillars feed on all hackberry species, 
but they prefer spiny hackberry.  While 
Austin is at the northernmost boundary 
of this plant’s range, it is close enough that 
we get to experience a ‘sn-outbreak.’  After 
a good rain, spiny hackberry plants (also 
known as granjeno or desert hackberry) grow 
numerous new leaves.  In response, the snout 
butterfly lays its eggs on these new leaves, 

which provides the fuel for a significant 
number of its caterpillars.  In Texas, it only 
takes 12 days to go from egg to caterpillar 
to adult butterfly.

The ecology behind this event is related 
to several factors.  First, the population of 
snouts is positively correlated to the intensity 
and duration of dry periods that immediately 
precede significant rains.  These droughts 
seem to greatly diminish parasites that can 
harm and kill snout larvae.  Second, adult 
snouts wait out these long, dry periods by 
remaining in ‘reproductive diapause’, a state 
of arrested development/reproduction and 
decreased metabolism in response to the 
adverse environmental conditions.  This 
condition reverses when the rains arrive and 
trigger the third factor, new growth on the 
spiny hackberry host plants.  Female snouts 
will only lay eggs on this prolific new growth, 
and coupled with the lack of parasites, this 
creates a population boom.

Most often, sn-outbreaks occur in South 
Texas and Mexico, where the spiny hackberry 
is plentiful.  However, one of the largest 
recorded snout emergences occurred in late 
September of 1921, when over the course of 
18 days more than 6 billion southeasterly-
bound snout butterflies flew over San Marcos 
to the Rio Grande River.  That’s an estimated 
25 million per minute!  While not every 
year is quite that spectacular, keep your eyes 

open about two weeks after a rain, and you 
should see region-wide migrations of snout 
butterflies as they waft by in pretty impressive 
numbers.

Send your nature-related questions to 
naturewatch@austin.rr.com and we’ll do our 
best to answer them.  If you enjoy reading 
these articles, look for our book, Nature 
Watch Austin, to be published in October 
by Texas A&M University Press.

Above: American 
Snout – upperside

Left :  American 
Snout – underside
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W W W . M C L A N E F A M I L Y D E N T A L . C O M
5000 W. SLAUGHTER LN. • AUST IN, T X 78749

512.292.8002

COMPASSIONATE, CONSERVATIVE, COMPREHENSIVE
DENTAL CARE FOR THE WHOLE FAMILY

Preventative Care • Smile Makeovers • Cosmetic Service
Implant Crowns • Porcelain Veneers • Periodontal Treatment
Crowns & Bridges • Tooth-Colored Fillings • Oral Sedation

Nitrous Oxide • Tooth Whitening

$49 CHILD'S VISIT

M
oP

ac

William Cannon

Slaughter Ln.

KEEP YOUR
KIDS

SMILING!

Inlcudes Examination and Cleaning
Plus X-rays and Fluoride as Needed

(For patients 12 years and younger)

Celebrating One Year of Serving Our Friends & Neighbors in Southwest Austin.

C o f f e e Ba r • Chil d r e n ’ s Pl a yr o o m • C o ur te sy  S hu tt l e 

               

   S o u t h w e s t 

341 6 W e s t W ill i a m C a n n o n 
@ B r o d i e N e x t t o C u l v e r ’ s 

( 51 2 ) 8 9 1- 78 0 0 

F am ily Own ed &  O pe r ate d 

www.kwikkarsw.com 

M a r k a n d Ja n W e l p 

S u p er io r  S erv i ce  fo r  Yo u  a n d Yo ur C a r 

AAA Repair Facility

ASE Master Techs

Computer Diagnostics

12 Mo/12 K Nationwide
Repair Warranty

State Inspections

Full Service Oil Changes

ECO Friendly Oil Option

30/60/90K Maintenance

National Fleet Service Center
(MAP /GE/Enterprise)

Ingredients

Enjoy!

Recipe of the Month
TORTILLA SOUP

•	 1 Onion, chopped
•	 ¼ Cup oleo
•	 ¼ Cup flour
•	 6 cans chicken broth
•	 3-4 chicken breasts; cooked and chopped
•	 2 - 4 oz. cans chopped green chilies
•	 1 can diced Rotel tomatoes or 1 can diced tomatoes
•	 2 T chili powder
•	 2 tsp. garlic salt
•	 1 T Cumin
•	 8 Corn tortilla chips, cut up
•	 2 chopped avocados
•	 shredded Monterey Jack Cheese

Combine oleo and flour. Brown. Add broth, 
tomatoets, chilies, chicken, chili powderr, cumin, 
garlic salt. Simmer for 1 hour. Saute onion and 
chips. Add to soup. Pour over cheese and avocados. 
Optional: Add sour cream.
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News You Can Use

	 I have lived in the Canyon Creek 
subdivision in Austin since 1994. When I 
moved in the neighborhood I had a five year 
old daughter and had another daughter soon 
after. The neighborhood at that time was 
fairly new with a lot of young families with 
small children. I was seemingly unaware of 
the dangers of sleeping with my children 
in an adult bed or the dangers of my child 
sleeping in a crib with beautiful bedding, 
stuffed animals, plush blankets and toys 
that we all purchase when our children are 
born. I wanted to write this article for the 
residents to help and educate in hopes of 
preventing tragedies that I have investigated 
over the last seven years as my job as an 
Investigator for the Travis County Medical 
Examiner’s Office. I want mothers and 
fathers as well as siblings, grandparents and 
babysitters to be aware of the dangers of 
unsafe sleep environments with babies and 

young children. One of the most pleasurable 
experiences is cuddling and bonding with an 
infant. This article is in no way discouraging 
breast feeding, bonding or cuddling with 
your child. Babies should be placed alone 
on their back in a safety approved crib or 
bassinet for sleeping. This is the safest way 
for a baby to sleep to prevent accidental 
deaths by suffocation. Many times babies are 
placed in adult beds with thick comforters, 
pillow top bedding and many pillows. It is 
also not advisable to prop an infant on a 
couch with pillows. The infants can fall into 
crevices of the couch and also spaces between 
a headboard/sideboard. 
	 Below are facts and figures depicting the 
harsh realty of what is happening in Texas 
and in Travis County and recommendations 
from the American Academy of Pediatrics to 
eliminate the risk factors and create a safe 
place for your baby to sleep.  

	 Every year babies die from suffocation 
while they sleep.  In Texas, on average, a 
baby dies every other day while bed-sharing 
with an adult or another child.  These figures, 
researched by the Texas Department of 
Family and Protective Services, are alarming 
and the trend is increasing.  According to 
the Texas State Child Fatality Review Team’s 
2009 Annual Report, 86% of accidental 
infant suffocation deaths were sleep-related, 
with 81% of these deaths occurring in an 
adult bed.  Right here in Travis County, 
between 2008 and 2010, 43 babies suffocated 
in an unsafe sleep environment -- 74% died 
in an adult bed with 63% dying while bed-
sharing.  Last year 17 babies, the size of a 
kindergarten classroom, died of suffocation 
in an unsafe sleep environment.  
	 Bed-sharing is a controversial topic and 
some groups promote the practice for the 

Is Your Baby Sleeping Safely?
Submitted by Robin Dwyer RN and Leanne Courtney RN

(Continued on Page 35)
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purposes of bonding, and more frequent and extended breast feeding.  
Research completed by the American Academy of Pediatrics Sudden 
Infant Death Task Force leads to their position that “there is growing 
evidence that bed-sharing, as practiced in the United States and other 
Western countries, is more hazardous than the infant sleeping on a 
separate sleep surface and, therefore, recommends that infants not 
bed-share during sleep.  Infants may be brought into bed for nursing 
or comforting but should be returned to their own crib or bassinet 
when the parent is ready to return to sleep.  The infant should not 
be brought into bed when the parent is excessively tired or using 
medications or substances that could impair his or her alertness.”
A FEW AMERICAN ACADEMY OF PEDIATRICS 
RECOMMENDATIONS:  
•	 Babies should sleep in a separate safety approved crib or 

bassinette in the same room as the parent or caregiver.  Bed-
sharing is not recommended.  

•	 Infants be placed on their back for every sleep (for naps and 
at night)

•	 Use a firm crib mattress made for the crib (there should not 
be greater than 2 fingers width or 1 inch between the mattress 
and the crib railing).  If the baby leaves an indentation, then 
the mattress is not firm enough.  

•	 The mattress should be covered by a fitted sheet leaving no 
wrinkles.  

•	 Soft objects and loose bedding, such as pillows, quilts, stuffed 
toys, pillow-like bumper pads, sheep skins and blankets be kept 
out of the crib.  

•	 Continue the “Back to Sleep” campaign.  Parents should tell 
others who care for their baby of these risk factors and how they 
want their baby to be placed to sleep.  

	 This information is extremely important and everyone who takes 
care of a baby should know the difference between a safe and unsafe 
sleep environment and what to do to make it safe for a baby to sleep.  
Keeping babies safe during sleep is as easy as your ABC’s.  Your baby 
should sleep…..
A - Alone, on his or her B - Back, in a safety approved C - Crib (or 
bassinette), with the D - Dangers (soft bedding materials, stuffed 
toys, pillow, blankets, comforters, sheepskins, bumper pads, cords) 
E – Eliminated.  
A good night’s sleep is a safe night’s sleep!

USEFUL WEBSITES: 
http://www.aap.org (American Academy of Pediatrics)
http://www.cdc.gov/SIDS (Centers of Disease Control)
http://www.nichd.nih.gov/SIDS (National Institute of Child Health 
and Human Development)
http://www.cpsc.gov (Consumer Product Safety Commission)
http://cribsafety.jpma.org (Juvenile Products Manufacturers 
Association) 
	 Please check out the Safe Sleep section in the Safe Living section 
on the Travis County Medical Examiner’s Website at www.co.travis.
tx.us/medical_examiner for additional information and posters.  

Is Your Baby Sleeping Safely- (Continued from Page 34)
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News You Can Use
MANNERS CALLING

Are your teenagers home?
Submitted by Marisol Foster

	 For most of us, our teens could use a little extra help in the manners 
department, and generally, that’s okay.  While kids are expected to 
“be kids,” those who don’t learn to wait their turn in line or chew 
with their mouths closed may face bigger challenges later in life.  
It’s no doubt that children who develop good manners early on 
are more likely to grow up with respect for others, and have more 
confidence in school, their friendships, and later on in their careers. 
The challenge lies in making etiquette - what is sometimes perceived 
as antiquated and well, let’s face it, boring - actually fun, interesting 
and relevant to today’s teens’ lives.  Directors, Courtney Duncan and 
Marisol Foster of the National League of Junior Cotillions – West 
Austin Chapter (NLJC) are dedicated to just that.   “Cotillion was a 
fun, learning experience for me that has had a big impact on my life.  
My favorite part of Cotillion as a student was getting the experience 
of formal dancing, dining and manners and applying it to everyday 
life, “ says Matt Davis, a former Cotillion Student, and currently an 
outstanding Lake Travis High School student.  Matt isn’t an alone.  
Earlier this year, 155 students enjoyed the Winter Ball, A Venetian 

Masquerade, at the Barton Creek Country Club, which included 
a five-course instructional dinner and ball at the end of the season.   
“Every year, we are amazed at the transformation of the students 
as they show us their best manners and moves on the dance floor,” 
says Foster. “Cotillion is our attempt to give teens the confidence 
they need to enjoy and feel comfortable in every social situation, 
both on and off the dance floor.”  The lively conversations during 
the formal dinner and echoes of laughter during Snowball Dance 
Contest confirmed just that.  
	 The NLJC’s unique classes for middle school 6th, 7th and 8th grade 
students offer a three-prong approach to social graces education – life 
& communication skills, modern etiquette, and dance.  The Junior 
Cotillion season is held at the Barton Creek Country Club, and 
consists of six instructional classes/dances and a Winter Ball.  The 
curriculum includes a variety of topics, including interviewing tips, 
body language, international & traveling courtesies, introductions, 
the art of conversation, personal presentation, and electronic, dating 

(Continued on Page 37)
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Neighborhood USPS Mail 
Sub Station

	 Did you know that we have a USPS Mail Sub Station close 
to our neighborhood where there are rarely lines and the service 
is courteous and efficient?  
	 It’s located in the Stor Self Storage facility across the street 
from the new Gorzycki Middle School on Slaughter Lane.  The 
address is 7401 W. Slaughter Lane.  They are open Monday 
– Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. and Saturday, 9:00 a.m. to 
2:00 a.m.  Pickup times are 4:00 p.m., Monday – Friday and 
2:00 p.m. on Saturday.  
	 They can handle any of your USPS shipping and mailing 
needs.  Just a couple of things to note:  If you haven’t completed 
your transaction when the pickup is occurring, then your item 
will go out in the next day’s mail.   Also, they do 
not provide free priority or clear 
packing tape.  They do 
sell it, however, or you can 
bring your own. 
SUBMITTED BY LISA 
TODD
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and dining etiquette.  For those of you who don’t remember, while 
dining out, the napkin is left on the chair if you’re planning to return 
to the table, and placed on the table if you are leaving for good.  
In addition to life skills and etiquette, a variety of dances are also 
taught: the Foxtrot, Waltz, Swing, Cha-Cha, Salsa, Texas Two-Step, 
and other popular line dances – all of which are danced to top 40, 
family-approved tunes.  Parents, watch out, you may be surprised at 
how fast your children pick up these skills – they might even agree 
to teach you a dance or two.
	 While membership into the NLJC is invitation-based, classes are 
open to any interested 6th, 7th, or 8th grade student. “The purpose of 
the formal invitation is to make Cotillion a special experience for each 
student, from the initial point of communication, to the big end-of-
season event, the Winter Ball,” says Duncan. Any parent interested 
in learning more about the program can contact Courtney Duncan 
or Marisol Foster at 512.369.8302, or at duncan.foster@nljc.com. 
Please visit our website at www.nljc.com/chapter/westaustin for more 
information about the program.  Class enrollment is limited, but 
registration is available online with the registration code:  westaustin.

Manners Calling- (Continued from Page 36)
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A clean BBQ makes for healthier, safer grilling.
If you hate to clean your BBQ grill— let Austin BBQ Cleaning do it for you.

– Advertisement –

Austin BBQ Cleaning, a new business in Austin is authorized by the 
BBQ CleanerTM to provide barbeque grill cleaning servicess. This new 
proprietary grill cleaning system removes all traces of grease, fat and 
carbon deposits making your BBQ sparkle. And right now with their 
Grand Opening Introductary Special this is a great opportunity to restore 
your grill and save money. 

Austin BBQ Cleaning will come to your home, remove key components 
of your grill and deep clean them in their specially equipped trailers. 
The grill racks, control knobs and hood are degreased and cleaned with 
environmentally friendly treatments. The result is the cleanest grill that 
can be achieved in the marketplace today.

This unique barbeque cleaning process provides many benefits for grill 
owners, including the removal of harmful carcinogens and charred food 
particles that can be transferred to food. Their thorough cleaning and 
inspection process prevents future corrosion, helps extend the life of your 
grill and keeps it looking great. Plus, it protects your valuable investment.

The BBQ cleaning service includes:
Complete degreasing of the following areas:

•Hood
•Control Knobs
•Rotisserie Racks
•Pull-Out Tray
•Burners

•Wire Catch Pan
•Drip Pans
•Igniters
•Thermometer

Components deep cleaned in our steam bath:
•Grill racks
•Flavorizer bars
•Heat plates

Inspection of the following parts:
•Burners
•Igniters
•Venturi Tubes

•Pressure Regulator
Unit polished after completion

“I’m really looking forward to getting out there and demonstrating what a 
difference a clean barbeque makes to customers,” said Gerry Vertz, owner of 
Austin BBQ Cleaning. “Wow”, is usually the first response from customers 
seeing their clean grill for the first time,” says Vertz. For more information, 
contact Gerry Vertz at (512) 689-4477 or www.AustinBBQCleaning.com. 

About The BBQ Cleaner™
The BBQ Cleaner offers a unique and proprietary system to deep-clean 

outdoor barbeque grills. The BBQ Cleaner uses an environmentally friendly 
cleaning process to remove all traces of grease, fat and carbon deposits from 
grills, especially in areas that can’t be seen. The expert service provides 
spectacular results that cannot be achieved by self-cleaning methods.

The BBQ Cleaner, based in Hackensack, NJ, was granted the exlusive 
licensing rights to this cleaning system from Ovenu based in the United 
Kindgdom, which has been in business since 1994.

A clean grill looks great, protects your family from harmful carcinogens, 
prevents future corrosion and makes food taste better. Protect your family 
and your valuable investment. Call today and receive a 25% discount on 
your next grill cleaning. Offer ends Sept. 30, 2011.

© The BBQ Cleaner 2009

It’s Tailgate Season, Is Your Grill Ready?

25% Off
Complete BBQ Cleaning

Visit our Website @ 
www.AustinBBQCleaning.com

Or Call (512) 689-4477
Offer Ends Sept. 30, 2011

Before

After
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“What makes Austin Real Estate Partners truly unique:
Their market expertise, professionalism, and attention to detail.

They listed and sold our house in 11 days at our full asking price !!!
Selling our house in 11 days in today’s market far exceeded our expectations.

Not only did they sell our house they also found us a new home and 
coordinated the closing on both properties on the same day.”

        - The Schick family

Bob McKenna • Melinda McKenna • Terri Savage • Tara West • Les Sherman

You sHould Talk To mY realTor®

Want  Stats?AUSTINREPS.com/  BLOG


